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November 7, 2024 
Capt. Joel White 
Douglas County Sheriff's Office 

Dear Capt. White, 

Congratulations! The project you submitted for the FY24 UASI grant application, titled Douglas 
Explosive Ordinance Disposal Response Vehicle, has been selected to receive funding in the 
amount of $490,000. 

This project was selected based on the application you submitted in February 2024. For your 
reference, a copy of your application is attached. Please note that all grant funds must be 
expended by August 31, 2027. 

Please respond to this notification at your earliest convenience, but no later than December 13, 
2024, to acknowledge the grant award and authorize the Denver Office of Emergency 
Management to proceed with your grant selection. 

Once you have acknowledged and accepted the grant, we will schedule a formal kickoff meeting 
to discuss timelines and set expectations. We anticipate holding this meeting between January 
and March 2025. Prior to the meeting, you will be asked to complete a financial risk assessment. 

Your point of contact for this grant will be Jubal Vafeades, UASI Grant Administrator, and I, 
Will Armstrong, UASI Program Manager Supervisor. 

To receive this grant, your agency will be expected to comply with the requirements of the 
Denver UASI program, which include: 

• Maintaining a current and signed Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with the City and 
County of Denver 

• Participating in the annual Threat and Hazard Identification and Risk Assessment 
(THIRA) and Stakeholder Preparedness Review (SPR) 

• Completing a financial risk assessment survey 
• Responding to requests for project evaluation 
• Cooperating with Denver UASI staff during asset inventory and monitoring processes 
• Adding procured equipment to your agency’s asset depreciation schedule and noting it as 

a grant item in your Federal Single Audit (if applicable) 
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Denver UASI funding is provided through a federal award under the Homeland Security Grant 
Program, administered by the Department of Homeland Security (DHS), Federal Emergency 
Management Agency (Assistance Listing Number 97.067). All federal grant requirements 
outlined in the DHS Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) for Fiscal Year 2024 Homeland 
Security Grant Program and in 2 CFR 200: Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost 
Principles, and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards, apply to this funding. 

Again, congratulations, and please reach out if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Will Armstrong 
UASI Program Manager Supervisor 

X
Will Armstrong
UASI Program Manager Supervisor
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